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Questions:   
1. Can the Minister explain why the Northern Land Council, as a Commonwealth 

Statutory Authority, is exempt from Freedom of Information laws?  
 

2. Does the Minister agree that this exemption makes the NLC is less publicly 
accountable than other Commonwealth Statutory Authorities 

 
3. Would the Minister consider removing this exemption, provided adequate 

protections remained for confidential traditional knowledge that was held by the 
Northern Land Council. 

 
Answer:   
1. Aboriginal Land Councils in the Northern Territory have been exempt from the 

requirement to comply with the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 
(1982) (FOI Act) since that legislation was enacted.    
 
The exclusion of various agencies and statutory authorities from the FOI Act was 
recently considered by the ‘Review of the Freedom of Information Act 1982 and 
Australian Information Commissioner Act 2010’ (the Review). The Review 
recommended that all non-intelligence agencies be required to justify their 
exemption to the satisfaction of the Attorney-General within a 12 month period or 
lose their exemption.  The report on the Review was tabled in Parliament in 
August 2013 and the Government is considering its response. 
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The Minister does not propose to provide a view about this matter while the 
Government is considering the report on the ‘Review of the Freedom of 
Information Act 1982 and the Australian Information Commissioner Act 2010’.  
 

2. The Government is considering its response to the Review (see reply to question 
1).  

 
3. See Question 2. 
 


